	[image: image3.jpg]



[image: image1]
	Corrections Working Group

	[image: image4.png]


 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 

[image: image2]


	CORRECTIONS 

WORKING 

GROUP:

Sheriff Todd Brackett*

Denise Lord*

Karla Black

Bob Devlin

Scott Ferguson
Amy Fowler

Tim Leet
Ralph Nichols
Lars Olsen
*Co-Chairs

FOCUS GROUPS:

Budget 

Education

Inventory of Needs

Information Technology

Medical

Mental Health/Substance    Abuse

Pharmacy

Pretrial/Diversion/Alternative

Transportation 

Victim Services


	To:           Board of Corrections 

From:       Corrections Working Group 

Date:        June 7, 2010

Subject:    Structural Gap - Strategic Investment – FY11-12-13
The Board of Corrections has the obligation and authority to appropriate Investment Fund resources to support the unified correctional system.  (cite statute)
In Fiscal Year 2011, the available resources to the Board are projected to be $8.5M.  
Revenue sources are as follows:

· $.3M from FY09 court fines (held in the BOC carrying account)

· $2M from FY10 anticipated surplus:  fines and withheld Investment Fund disbursements

· $3.5M in FY11 General Fund Appropriation 
· $1.68M from revenue associated with Major Mission Change jails, Franklin, Oxford and Waldo, and

· $.95M in FY11 anticipated court fines 

County correctional facilities have requested $7.8M against this revenue to supplement their funding sources; CAP, CCA funding for jails in FY11 and other revenues (including federal boarding revenue).

It is important to be mindful of lessons learned to-date from the experience of our first full fiscal year as a unified system:

· Over $1.0M in FY10 Investment Fund authorized funds were determined “not needed to fund operations” and were subsequently withheld;
· FY10 county jail unexpended balance is anticipated to be $1.8M.

Based on this experience, we believe that the county correctional services budgets can operate at a total investment of $5M in FY11.  This reduces the FY11 “ask” for Board revenues by $2.8M to a level of almost exactly what the Board and counties advocated for in the FY11 supplemental budget process. ($4.9M was advanced as the system “need” during the 124th Legislative Session, citing system need and an anticipated reduction in federal boarding revenue.)

We recommend that the Board of Corrections authorize $5M from FY11 revenue sources to adequately fund county correctional facilities.  We recommend that the balance of ~$3.5M be retained to help fund Maine’s unified correctional system in FY12-13. 
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